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Treasurer’s Report

We made the decision last year to collect county affiliation fees for first time since the ‘COVID years.’  Refunds for fees that were paid for the 2020-21 season and not refunded (due to lack of bank details), were offset against this past season’s fees. 
NoDe

The NoDe ‘competition’ continues, but his is being run wholly by the Hockey Centre (Gareth Griffiths), including invoicing etc., which saves me an immense amount of organisation, and our thanks go out there.
Affiliation Fees

Since we started collecting affiliation fees in a proportionate manner (the 2012-13 season) we have not increased our fees in line with inflation, mostly achievable due to having inherited a reasonably large surplus.

Inflation is finally catching up with us and we are seeing everything increase.  For example, pitch hire is now approx. £80 per hour when it used to be about £50, our insurance is now approaching £500 a year (was £200ish).

We are still helping to support the junior competitions ,to try and increase participation, and the In2Hockey rounds were entry capped at £40 per team (it cost substantially more than this).

We are aware of the cost-of-living crisis and the continuing difficulties that individual and clubs face. Our largest expense is, by far, the men’s county squad and so an increase in this component seems reasonable and a minor, per club, increase in order to cover our increased expenditure on insurance.

So, I propose that the following for the 2024-25 season affiliation fees will increase to £40 (was £35) per club but will remain at £5 per team.  If we had kept up in line with inflation this would have been over £45 and £6.50 respectively.  To help clubs again, we will NOT collect any affiliation fees (or men’s county squad contribution) for teams marked as ‘Development’ in the Midland Leagues.  
Men’s County Championship

The Men’s County Championships struggles on via a one weekend format (disappointingly only 15 out of a possible 48 counties entered).  There are big savings to us as a county by it being held here but still, the costs have significantly increased to what they were 12 years ago due to inflation.  I therefore propose to increase the men’s county squad contribution to £35 (was £25) per men’s team.  Again, this would be more if we had kept in line with inflation. 
The player contributions for the men’s county competition weekend will rise in line with this and will be expected to be £50 per player next year, depending on final competition format.  We don’t want cost to be a barrier to entry and circumstances will be evaluated, confidentially, on a case-by-case basis on request of any player.

These increases give us an estimated income of £4,460 vs an estimated expenditure in the region of £4,500.
New Treasurer

As with Gareth, I too have stepped down and the treasurer position is vacant, but I will not leave the county without any help. We do have mid-term plans to move away from the area, so we really do need someone willing to take on the roles.  We have procedures in place which are both simple and robust, and honestly, managing the county accounts is not a time-consuming or difficult role.  Please let us know if anyone is interested in taking on this role – I am happy to work alongside anyone wanting to take this on until they feel comfortable (which I expect would be around an hour – it’s literally a spreadsheet!)
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